WAC Committee Meeting Minutes

Thursday, August 30, 2012, 10:30-12:30
GS 214A

Present: Dan Murtaugh, Julia Mason, Ellen Ryan, Chris Ely, Jeff Galin, Julianne Curran

Absent: Fred Bloetscher, Allen Smith, Joe Su

Recertification Process

Julianne Curran (JC) summarized that English department WAC syllabi will be recertified this year.  Accounting for multiple sections of the same course and instructor, there will be approximately 50 syllabi to review. JC will review random 1101/2 syllabi.  Syllabi will be reviewed in stages and the process will likely extend into the spring.  The review process should only be about 5 minutes per syllabus.  We will start with upper division and work our way down.  Similarly, we will rotate reviewers. Over the course of the fall and spring, expect to review between 10-15 syllabi, returning comments to JC within two weeks. 

National Day on Writing
JC described the general event, which will consist of daytime activities along the Breezeway and an evening reception co-hosted by WAC/UCEW and the English Department with a reading from an author.  Activities and participation on Jupiter and Davie campuses are to be determined. In addition, a creative writing and essay contest will be held, and the student winners invited to read their pieces at the evening reception.  The committee brainstormed essay contest prompts relating to the upcoming presidential election and higher education.  JC will draft some sample prompts and solicit committee for input.

Grant Proposal and Writing Enriched Curriculum (WEC)

Jeff Galin (JG) reviewed two ideas that WAC is considering to help improve the quality of writing of transfer students and to help alleviate some of the pressure on departments to raise course caps on writing courses.  It is unclear at this time whether these two things would be different parts of the same initiative, or two separate initiatives.

To address the issue about many transfer students and upper-division students graduating FAU with little to no writing, WAC is proposing a two-fold idea:

1. Establish relationships with local state college “feeder” schools to discuss and better articulate curriculum and the kinds of writing students are expected to do in both contexts.

2. Propose an alternative to or second tier of WAC, which would consist of courses that require writing, but not to the amount intensity mandated by Gordon Rule/WAC.  Rather, departments would determine the kinds of writing skills they want their students to possess within their majors and infuse classes with such types of writing.  
A “Writing Enriched Curriculum” (WEC) would provide departments opportunities to review their curriculum and decide where and when writing should be included across their course offerings. It would also enable departments to get acknowledgement for the efforts they make to provide writing opportunities for students beyond the four state-mandated WAC classes.  Professional development opportunities will also be available for faculty teaching WEC courses to help them use writing strategies with larger sized classes and to provide recommendations for writing tasks that will not overburden them with grading.  These WEC courses would also be capped at a pedagogically responsible level to ensure that students receive useful responses and support for their writing.  The WAC Committee will have to justify its rationale for such a program and provide evidence concerning class sizes across peer institutions to determine reasonable class sizes.  [Update: JG has begun this research and has shared a Google Docs document that contains a good deal of useful data.  He will continue to research this issue to be prepared for questions as the program continues to develop.]
Julia Mason (JM) questioned if a less intensive writing curriculum was developed, whether it would cause a drop in WAC courses, but JG and Ellen Ryan (ER) noted that students would still need Gordon Rule courses, and that in some departments the WAC classes are good “gate-keeping” courses into the major. Ultimately, writing should be used and it should be acknowledged that it happens in other ways beyond thesis-driven pieces.  The goal is to expand beyond WAC and support writing on a larger scale.  
The primary questions are how to go about determining interest and support and how to set up such a program.  Discussion about and development of criteria for WEC courses, training and support for faculty, related resources, procedures to set up the program, and determination of course caps is needed.
A rough outline of development would be to:

1. draft a description and share with department chairs for feedback

2. share with College Assemblies for feedback

3. recommend to UUPC

4. present to Faculty Senate

5. present formal proposal to administration

Chris Ely (CE) suggested getting a sense of the perception of the quality of student writing when they graduate.  An informal faculty survey could be used to gauge this.  Also, QEP and SACS data might be used.  
The committee brainstormed a short series of questions that might be included on an informal faculty survey.  JC will create a document of the questions, share it with the committee, and invite feedback for revision.  [Update: survey questions have been shared with committee via Google Docs]
